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Washington Youth Tour: A Life-changing Opportunity

Our Washington Youth Tour delegates share their experiences in D.C.

Snapping Shoals EMC

A Monthly Newsletter for Our Members August 2025

After a week filled with life-changing experiences 
and new friends, our 2025 Washington Youth Tour 
delegates wanted to share some insight into their 

time in Washington, D.C., while expressing gratitude for 
the opportunity.

Bailey Stover of Covington wrote, 
“I am extremely grateful to have 
been a delegate for the Wash-
ington Youth Tour. Before this trip, 
I’ll admit I was pretty unaware of 
the impact and importance of 
electrical cooperatives. But now, I 
clearly see the vital role they play 
in our communities. 

My favorite sightseeing activity 
had to be visiting all the muse-

ums. The National Museum of African American History 
and Culture, the National Gallery of Art, and the United 
States Holocaust Memorial Museum were among my 
favorites. It was incredibly empowering to see how our 
nation has evolved in the face of adversity. What stood 
out to me across all the museums was how art and ex-
pression endured, even in times of great hardship.

Aside from the sightseeing, what I treasured most were 
the lifetime bonds I made. We came from all over the 
state, with different cultures, beliefs, values, and perspec-
tives; but despite that, we became friends. Whether it 
was team-building exercises, singing on the bus, sharing 
umbrellas, or dancing on river cruises, there was never a 
dull moment. Despite our differences, we stood together 
and proudly represented Georgia EMC in Washington.
It was humbling to meet WYT alumni thriving in D.C. and 
to feel inspired to carry on the legacy.

Thank you again, Snapping Shoals EMC, for allowing me 
to be a delegate for the Washington Youth Tour.” 4538614

Katie Parr of Social Circle 
wrote, “Thank you so much for 
giving me this opportunity! I 
will forever be grateful for the 
memories and friends I made! 
I enjoyed getting to learn not 
only about the history of our 
country, but also about myself 
and new people. I enjoyed going 
to the Library of Congress, the 
Smithsonian museums, and 
getting to see the Capitol and 

the White House! This trip had a tremendous impact on 
me and the way I view leadership and our country. I made 
so many amazing friends and memories that I will have 
for a lifetime! Thank y’all so much for making this trip 
possible for me!”  4707437

Sarah Wade of McDonough 
wrote, “Thank you so much, for 
you and everyone at Snapping 
Shoals EMC for making the 
Washington Youth Tour experi-
ence possible. I am truly honored 
to have represented Snapping 
Shoals and take part in such an 
impactful experience. The Wash-
ington Youth Tour was a once-
in-a-lifetime experience: touring 

our nation’s capital, meeting leaders and senators of the 
United States, and learning how our government func-
tions to meet the needs of the nation. I do believe I have 
a different and new perspective of civic engagement, and 
a continued passion to pursue political science in the 
future. I returned home not only grateful, but fulfilled by 
the impact of the Washington Youth Tour. I was privileged 
enough to meet some lifelong friends, see historical sites, 
and engage as a student delegate representing Georgia. 
I would like to thank you one more time for the lasting 
memories, connections, and lessons I have gained from 
WYT.

Anthony Coral of McDonough 
wrote, “D.C. was a blast, but it 
was also an amazing learning 
experience! From touring ex-
pansive museums to meeting 
my own senator, Rev. Raphael 
Warnock, the Washington Youth 
Tour gave me a greater appreci-
ation for the people that work to 
improve our nation day after day.
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Snapping Shoals EMC is here to help you make your home more efficient 
with our rebates. You must be a SSEMC member to qualify. 4667981

Proof of installation is required and all items must have been purchased with-
in 90 days to receive any rebates from SSEMC. Rebate programs may end or 
change at any time, and all programs are subject to verification from SSEMC. 
For more details and to find out if you qualify, call our Member Services 
Department at 770-385-2875. Be sure to visit www.energystar.gov for energy 
efficiency federal tax credits.  331199

Energy Efficiency Rebates
What you need to know

HVAC/Heat Pump $50-$375

Electric Vehicle $250-$360 in SSEMC Bill Credits

Insulation Upgrade up to $400

Water Heater $200-$350

Smart Thermostat up to $75

Check out our Energy Efficiency Rebates at ssemc.com/energy-efficiency-rebates

P.O. Box 509
Covington, GA 30015

ssemc.com

24-Hour Phone Number
770-786-3484

Report an Outage:
Use the mySSEMC app
or call 678-814-4961

Pay your bill or check your
account balance:

Call 1-855-916-2970 or
use the mySSEMC app

Report power theft:
Call our anonymous tip line

at 678-729-8095

Call before you dig:
Call Utilities Protection Center 

of Georgia at 811 or visit
www.georgia811.com

Office Locations:
14750 Brown Bridge Road

Covington, GA 30016

190 Fairview Road
Ellenwood, GA 30294

24-hour payment kiosks are
located at each of our offices

Office Hours:
8 a.m. to 5 p.m.
Monday-Friday
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Find your number and
win a $50 credit!

If your Snapping Shoals EMC
account number is hidden in 
this issue of The Illuminator, 

call us at 770-786-3484 
within the next month and 
you could win a $50 credit 

on your bill.

The Illuminator is a monthly 
newsletter published for

Snapping Shoals EMC members.

Report an outage, pay your 
monthly bill and manage your 
account with the mySSEMC app

Funding teachers that
inspire the next generation

Teachers have innovative ideas about how learning can 
be made more exciting, effective and interesting and 
how curriculum can be expanded to meet the needs 
of particular groups or individual students; however, 
resources are sometimes not available for special in-
structional opportunities. 2951820

The Snapping Shoals EMC Bright Ideas grants are 
designed to assist teachers in the planning and imple-
mentation of these ideas. The grants are funded from 
unclaimed capital credits.

As a not-for-profit organization, SSEMC’s capital 
credits, or margins, are the revenues that are over and 
above the cost of providing service for our members. 
These are required by lending institutions to estab-
lish financial strength for loans. Snapping Shoals EMC 

routinely refunds these capital credits to its members when our Board of 
Directors determines it is appropriate to do so. Despite efforts to locate 
past members, there are always those whom we cannot locate to return 
their patronage capital. The unclaimed funds are used to support Snapping 
Shoals EMC’s various educational programs, as well as other community 
and economic development projects.

Teachers should contact their county’s Board of Education to apply for a Bright Ideas grant


